
NOTICE FOR PUBLIC INSPECTION PERIOD 
ANNUAL DATA REQUIREMENTS RULE REPORT 

 
Take notice that the North Dakota Department of Environmental Quality (NDDEQ) proposes to 
issue its Annual Data Requirements Rule (DRR) Report for the 1-Hour SO2 National Ambient Air 
Quality Standards (NAAQS) to the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency.  In accordance with 
the SO2 DRR ongoing data requirements and the North Dakota Air Pollution Control Rules, a 30-
day public inspection period is being held.  
 
The inspection period will begin June 7, 2024, and end on July 7, 2024. Direct comments, in 
writing, to North Dakota Department of Environmental Quality, Division of Air Quality, 4201 
Normandy Street, Bismarck, North Dakota 58503. Comments can also be emailed to 
AirQuality@nd.gov.  Comments sent via email should include “2024 Data Requirements Rule 
Public Comments” in the subject line. Please note that ZIP files or other larger documents may 
have trouble coming through email due to State IT rules. 
 
A copy of this document is available for review at the NDDEQ Division of Air Quality address 
and on the Division of Air Quality website at www.deq.nd.gov/aq/publiccom.aspx#DRR or may 
be obtained by writing to the Division of Air Quality or contacting Rhannon Thorton at (701)328-
5271 or by email at rthorton@nd.gov. 
 
 
 
Dated this 6th day of June 2024 
 
 
James L. Semerad 
Director 
Division of Air Quality 

mailto:AirQuality@nd.gov
http://www.deq.nd.gov/aq/publiccom.aspx#DRR
mailto:rthorton@nd.gov

